## Curtis & Debra

Dear Pastor and church,

October 4, 2022

Contact Information
Casilla 715
Iquique, Chile
South America
864-248-4082 (vonage #)
curtiscouch@mwbm.org

## Goals

- Continue to evangelize the lost.
- Make mature the believers.
- To establish many more churches through nationals by establishing Bible Institutes and Colleges.

Sending Church Zion Hill Baptist Church 3315 Anderson Road Greenville, S.C. 29611 Pastor Danny Moore 864-269-4973



P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706-654-2818 We are praying this letter finds you all are rejoicing in the blessings of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ.

When you receive this letter, I'm sure you have already received the letter from Bro. Curtis and the Mission Board concerning his medical retirement from Chile. I, Pastor Danny Moore, am writing this letter to ask you to pray for a specific need concerning the purchase of the building that the church is renting now for services. Bro. Curtis was in that city for close to twenty years and has done a tremendous job there. I often asked Bro. Curtis why he hadn't purchased a parcel of ground or building for the church, and he always responded that there was no land or buildings available because of the price of property. I went to Chile back in August with Bro. Curtis and Bro. Bruce Berry to ordain Bro. Marcelo as pastor and turn the work over to him. While we were there, I got to see, first hand, why there is no place available for a reasonable price. The city is on the coast with desert behind it. There is very little land available at an extremely high price. The owner of the building they are renting is willing to sell it to the church for a price of \$250,000.00. WOW! What a high price! My thoughts exactly. Our church, Zion Hill Baptist Church, is willing to do as much as possible to help them purchase the building. The church in Chile has around \$40,000.00 in an account already. They would have more, but a pastor, who took the work for Bro. Curtis some years ago, split the church and took with them all the money they had saved up at that time and about half the members.

Would you make this a matter of prayer? If each church that receives this letter could give \$100.00, \$500.00, \$1,000.00 or whatever amount of money you could give, I believe we could, by the grace of God, help them purchase this building. The building is in a great location and would be a place where the church could grow. Also, I want you to know that the people there are doing their best to save money. This is a great work with good people who love the Lord and are reaching out into their community for the glory of God.

If you feel led of the Lord to give to this need, you can send any donation to Macedonia. Please make sure to mark the donation for Bro. Couch's Building Fund Account. Thank you for your time and for your consideration in this matter.

Pastor Danny Moore Zion Hill Baptist Church Greenville, SC 864-360-0969